Mystic Harbor Management Commission

March 1, 2007
The Mystic Harbor Management Commission held a regular meeting on Thursday, March 1, 2007 at 7:30 p.m. at the Fourth District Voting Hall.  Commission members present were:  Chairman David Carreau, Lou Allyn, Oliver Wilson, Jack Lee and Fred Allard.
Call to Order

Chairman Carreau called the meeting to order at 7:30 p.m.
The Commission said the pledge of allegiance.
Approval of Minutes

Mr. Allyn made a motion to accept the February 1, 2007 minutes with the addition of (2006 Session Designation) in the paragraph title “Bill No. 5658-Abandoned Vessels-Public Act No. 06-121”.  Mr. Wilson seconded the motion and it was unanimously approved by the Commission.

Mooring Permit Renewals
Mr. Allyn reported that Harbormaster Rufus Allyn has received 85% of the mooring permit renewals in his jurisdiction.  Harbormaster Allyn will check with Harbormaster Watts regarding an application for a mooring north of Browers Marina.  This area is Harbormaster Watts’ jurisdiction.
Dredging of Federal Channel – Funding
Chairman Carreau received a call from Representative Joe Courtney’s office for confirmation that the Commission is still interested in this project.  Mr. Carreau requested that Mr. Courtney also pursue the $400,000.00 in federal funding that had been earmarked for sample dredging.
Pumpout Boat Payment
The Commission has sent $1,500.00 to the Town of Groton for part of the 2006 cost of the pumpout boat.
Raised Bill No. 7184 (Abandoned Vessels) LCG No. 4197 (2007))
First Selectman Brown and Chairman Carreau will participate in a work session on the applicable CT General Statutes regarding the liability issue of derelict boats.
Mooring Float Policy-MHMC Ltr February 14, 2004

The Commission reviewed the mooring float policy as stated in the above letter to the DEP.  The same concerns still exist.  Mr Keith Neilson of Docko requested that this policy be revisited.  The Commission will invite Keith Neilson to attend next month’s meeting for discussion.
Kayak Trail
Mr. Joe Taylor is finishing the charts, the Mystic Historical Society is reviewing the text and Mr. Allyn has received quotes for printing the brochure.
Ledger Dock Permit No. 200600175-SB Ltr 2/6/2007

Mr. Ledger received his DEP permit to build a fixed dock.  Upon dock completion, his mooring permit will no longer be renewed.
Adjournment
Mr. Wilson made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:10 p.m.  Mr. Lee seconded the motion and it was so voted.

Respectfully submitted,
David Carreau, Chairman
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